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Leadership Notes...

Guest Speaker:  Captain Craig Irwin, Sea Change Sportfishing
     Offshore Fishing for Tilefish and Black Sea Bass 

  With Black Sea Bass season opening May 15th and deep drop 
fishing getting better each day, the April meeting 
is a great opportiunuty to hear from Capt Craig 
Irwin on his expert offshore fishing techniques 
for Tiles and Sea Bass .
  

Fellow Norfolk Anglers,

  Here's a reminder that we still have Raffle Tickets ($5) for the 
Cobia Charter Fishing trip with FINAO Sportfishing.  This is a FULL 
Day, 4 Person Charter, including the Mate's Tip for the 2017 Cobia 
season.  All the winner has to bring is what you want to eat/drink 
and a cooler for your Cobia afterwards.  The winning ticket (Single 
Draw) will be drawn at our next meeting by Captain Hayne.  
  
                           Will

On the Cover:  Photographer 
Kristen Swanbeck took the 
Wireline cover photo on 
January 1, 2017 off Cape 
Henry, Virginia.





"Hunt for the Hardheads"
Saturday May 20, 2017

Norfolk Anglers Club, Virginia Beach Anglers Club, 
Portsmouth Anglers Club, and Great Bridge Fishing Association

A Croaker, Bluefish, and Flounder 
fishing challenge among angler clubs.

Tentative Date: Saturday May 20, 2017

Location: Portsmouth City Park Lines In: 7:00am

Measure In: Starts at 12:30pm ends at 1:30pm

Entry Fee: $30.00 per boat (3 additional anglers $10.00
(Incudes Fishing, Picnic, and Wish a Fish Donation)

Picnic Only $5.00

Rules:
1. Clubs are limited to five boat entries. Team Captains must be Club Members.
2. Boats depart from any Virginia Port.
3. Eastern Boundary is 500 yards east of HRBT.
4. Measurement is length only.  Girth measurement determines a tie.
5. 5 Points awarded for longest fish, 4 pts for second longest, etc. Up to five fish
entries for each species.  The Club with the most points wins!

Sign Up at the April 10th Meeting!!
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Ready for Sea & Season?
  Getting ready for the fishing season isn't just about buying new tackle, cruising the fishing flea markets for 
quality "old stuff", and spooling new line on a reel.  Well, it's that too but when you get to thinking about it, really 
thinking about it, there's far more involved.  

   Being prepared before the season starts will often result 
in less hassle during the season.  Preparing for Sea can 
be quite simple by having your vessel looked at by the 
US Coast Guard Auxiliary with their Vessel Safety Check 
(VSC) program.  Their trained inspectors will review your 
vessel's essential safety systems and ensure you're in 
compliance All for FREE!

Save the Date!

Saturday

May 13th

VSCs can be done at your marina, at your home, or trailer your boat over 
to the Boaters Warehouse in the Hilltop Shopping Center on Saturday 
May 13th and have it done there.  It only takes about 15-30 minutes and 
can give you the peace of mind knowing all the required safety items are 
up-to-date. 

Shop at the Boaters Warehouse for any safety or fishing items before the 
season begins and take advantage of special event pricing.



14 March: I fished aboard the Warbird from Bud N' Mary's Marina 
in Islamorada Florida Keys on a beautiful day. I fished for half a 
day, the fishing was slow as a cold front came through the night 
before and it was pretty rough as we went out. I had the option to 
catch Yellow Tail Snapper which had been a pretty sure thing or 
go for something a little larger.

We went about 4 miles off Alligator Reef in 350 feet of water and 
caught this nice Mutton Snapper on live bait drifting over an 
offshore wreck. The fishing was tough but I was finally rewarded 
with a great Snapper Ceviche later on! Estimate this was a 5-6 lb 
fish. - Jack Salvant

17 March: On a nice Friday, Mary and I joined John Curry for an 
afternoon of Cat fishing on the James River. The weather was beautiful 
and the water was calm.  We fished the Surry Power Plant discharge 
area and caught about a dozen.  We only kept 3 for the table.  Bait was 
frozen bunker and the bite was steady. - Henry Troutner 



March 9 - 11: I was unable to attend last the meeting because I was in La Antigua 
Guatemala fishing with friends Whitey and Bertha Bryan, Kenny Stephenson. The 
four of us caught 22 Sailfish, 3 Blue Marlin and one Mahi Mahi. All of the fish were 
attracted with teasers (daisy chains and poppers) and then we pitched ballyhoo to 
hook them. The tackle was 20lb. class unless a Marlin was spotted and then the 
heavy tackle came out. We fished with Captain Brad Phillips of Guatemalan 
Billfishing Adventures aboard his boat the Decisive. I retired in 1995 and moved to 
the eastern shore. Since then I have run charters, fished on charters and commercial 
hook and lined, I have never seen with a more accomplished crew. We stayed in a 
gated community which was beautiful but once we left the grounds it wasn't so 
great.

I joined the club to find some new fishing partners. I have extensive knowledge of the 
barrier island back bays and primarily fish for Flounder, Speckled Trout, Tautog and 
Black/ Red Drum. - Jim Clark



Great to be back on the Water
17 March: Nick Wright asked me to join him to fish the Lynnhaven River. This was my first trip fishing in 6 weeks. 
We left the dock around 9:30 a.m. with light wind forecast to be out of the NW and changing to the South later. 
However, the weather man never mentioned gusts of 12 to 18 mph that we had to contend with. With bows in our 

lines it was hard to give a good 
presentation using MR17s, however 
we stayed with the 17s. During the 
first few hours we caught a nice 19" 
Speckled Trout and had a few 
bumps but it was generally slow. 
After moving 5-6 times and 1 hour 
before the wind changed direction, 
we finally found some nice fish. We 
landed four 20 to 21" Speckled 
Trouts and a few throwbacks but no 
Puppy Drum. The bite stopped 
when the wind direction changed to 
the South. Water temp. ranged from 
41 to 48 degrees. 
Great to be back 
on the Water !
- Ned Smith



25 March: Russell Willoughby, Bob Stuhlman and I fished the James River again with charter fisherman Captain 
Petey. This was Russell and my second time fishing with Captain Petey and since we got citations last year, we 
thought we'd try it again but this time we brought Bob. It was a cold morning at the Jordan River Bridge yacht 
basin when we met Captain Petey, but there was no wind to speak of so we weren't too uncomfortable.  It 
promised to warm up into the seventies by the afternoon. The catfish bite started right off with Russell bringing in 
a 24 pound fish within the first hour. Next I got a 37-pounder. Bob caught a 20-pounder and then Russell 
followed next with a 34 pounder. I followed with a 12 lb. eating six fish. 

All of these were caught before 9 o'clock in the morning, all at one place right off the channel of the river. Then 
when the bite quieted down, we moved to another spot and then Bob got a 48 lb monster in about 8 feet of 
water. We then struggled going from place to place looking for a bite as the warm wind picked up and we 
managed to pick up another 20 pounder for Russell and myself but never did get a third fish for Bob. But what 

the heck he got a monster 48 pounder and definitely is going to be the major 
challenger for the roulette fish of the year in VBAC. Congrats to Bob. Thanks 
Captain Petey for a great Catfish catching day.  
- Dr. James W. "Ike" Eisenhower

slow (few throw back specks) until the last 1/2 hour of the day. We made 
our last stop in 6 ft. of water near a shallow area. As soon as our MR 17's 
and 18's hit the water we had Puppy Drum hook ups. In 30 minutes, we 
caught 10 Pups and 2 Speckled Trout.  Then the bite stopped and we went 
back to the dock. - Ned Smith 

26 March: 
Louis and 
I went 
fishing 
with Bert 
in the 
Lynnhaven 
River. 
Winds 
were 
breezy 
and 
fishing 
was very 
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Sea Tow Hampton Roads
757-496-1999  \  800-4-SEATOW  \  seatow.com
$15 off for NAC Members 

 25 March: We fished the 
west side of 1st island 
CBBT and marked plenty of 
fish on the bottom, but not 
a bite.  Had fun in the sun 
despite no fish blood on 
the deck. - Mark Plweinski

26 March: I fished the 
triangle wrecks on  a nice 
Sunday with my friend Steve. 
The weather was great and 
the seas were calm for the 
entire ride out and back. 
Light winds and waves less 
than 1 foot at the wrecks.

We refined our catch and 
release technique on smooth 
dogfish. I fished with speed 
jigs and Shimano butterfly 
jigs hoping to catch 
something a little more 
interesting. All the dogfish 
were caught on baited 
flounder rigs drifting the 
wrecks. I probably could 
have done a little better but 
my numbers on the wreck 
locations were not accurate. 

If anyone in the Club would 
like to come along next time 
and share some coordinates 
with me I would really 
appreciate it. 
- Jack Salvant

7 March: Lots of Spots. I caught six of these little guys. They 
measured 16"-17 1/2", unfortunatly I had no keepers.

The Flounder bite is on. This monster (right picture) was snagged 
with a mirror lure in Lynnhaven. - Jimmy Robinson



Mon - Sat: 9:00am - 7:00pm 
Sun: 9:00am - 5:00pm

9 March: I had a decent day in 
the Lynnhaven. Two out of four 
on Drum and three out of five on 
Speckled Trout with three more 
that pulled off. - Jimmy Robinson







The Norfolk Anglers Club participated in 
the GBFA Fishing Flea Market on 
11 March. Our thanks to GBFA for putting 
on such a fine event.  Their members were 
very helpful getting vendors setup and 
organized.  

  We also appreciate our members, Mike 
Hubert, Henry Troutner, Dr Ike, Wendy 
Bransom, and Brian Tsai for helping out at 
 the club booth.  We had  shirts, hats, 
 raffle tickets for the Cobia trip, and 
 our Fishing Tips book.  The club did 
 very well thanks to our volunteers, 
 especially 
 Henry, who 
 was   
 exceptional 
 bringing in 
 folks to 
 buy a 
 ticket.     
           

            

            



....www.norfolkanglersclub.com

Norfolk Anglers Club Canned Food Drive.....We never stop collecting
  The Food Bank of Southeastern Virginia and the Eastern Shore was  
 pleased to receive the non-perishable food items we've been collecting at 
 the meetings.  As a club, we can certainly do more for those who could 
 use our help.   

   Items always in need; Lean Canned Protein (Peanut Butter, Tuna, Chicken, Turkey, Beans), Canned Fruits and 
Vegetables, Fruit Preserves and Dried Fruit, Whole Grains (Pasta, Oatmeal, Rice, Crackers), Other Meals (Stew, 
Boxed Meals, Canned Pasta), and Baby Products (Formula, Baby Food, Diapers, and Wipes).

  We'll have a box for your donations at the door.  So take a moment while you're out shopping to pick up a few 
of the items and bring them to the meeting.  We'll take care of getting them to the Food Bank.  Thank You for all 
you've contributed so far.

Virginia Marine Resource Commission Meeting summary: 2017 Cobia Regulations
 March 28: The Commission set the 2017 Recreational Cobia regulations with the following  
 measures: 1). a 40 inch Total Length Minimum Size; 2). 1 Fish per-person possession limit; 3). A 
 Daily Vessel Limit of 3 fish when three or more anglers are on board the vessel, only one of 
 which may be greater than 50 inches Total Length; and 4). A season start date of June 1st and 
 a season closure of September 15th.  The Gaffing prohibition remains in effect.

Reporting Requirement for Landing Cobia, Tilefish/Grouper, and Spring Trophy Stripers
For 2017 the Virginia Marine Resource Commission added required 
reporting for landing Cobia in Virginia.  Similar to the Landing Permits for 
the Spring Trophy Striped Bass and Tilefish/Grouper, the Cobia Landing 
Permit is available online or from a MRC Licensing Agent, and it's FREE.  
In fact, when you acquire it online you can either print a copy of the 
Landing Permit or save the confirmation email as proof you have the 
permit.  Permits can be obtained for individual anglers or as a vessel 
permit covering everyone onboard. 

Required reporting is simple through the Virginia Saltwater Journal with a 
few clicks of the mouse Anglers report the number of fish kept and 
released.  No longer are size and weight entries required.

VMRC ID can be found on your VMRC Permits. The VMRC ID is between 4 and 7 characters in length: (ex: N001234). If you have 
forgotten your VMRC ID, please use the VMRC ID Lookup. If you wish to report for another angler, enter the angler's VMRC ID below.

All fields are required
If you targeted more than one species in a single trip, please enter separate trips for each species targeted so angler hours can be captured 
for each species. Recreational captains are required to report harvest by all anglers on a permitted vessel. For-hire captains are required to 
report via Charter Boat Online Reporting System. Please enter all trips where a mandatory reporting species was targeted, even those 
where no fish where caught.

Recreational Mandatory Reporting






